Town of Westmoreland

Town Board 
Bid Opening

July 8, 2019
Supervisor Kenneth Eisnor initiated this bid opening meeting at 6:00 P.M. at the Westmoreland Town Hall, 100 Station Road, Westmoreland, New York, with the following Board members present; Burton Seymour Jr, Randy Rundle, Barbara Philips and Charles Hebbard. Also present was Highway Superintendent Russell Young, Tax Collector Margaret Leone and five (5) high school seniors.
The following bid was advertised in the Rome Daily Sentinel for three (3) consecutive nights beginning June 13, 2019:

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that the Westmoreland Highway Department will receive bids for the following;

TO REPLACE AN 8’ DIAMETER, 80’ LENGTH CULVERT PIPE ON ALBRECHT ROAD

Specifications may be obtained from the Town of Westmoreland Highway Department, 100 Station Road, Westmoreland, New York, or from the Town Clerk, P.O. Box 310, Westmoreland, New York, 13490.

Sealed bids will be received by the Town Clerk until 2:00 P.M., July 3, 2019 at the Westmoreland Town Hall, 100 Station Road, Westmoreland, New York, and then opened and publicly read aloud at 6:00 P.M., July 8, 2019 at the Town Hall.

Bids must be presented in a sealed, addresses envelope, marked on the outside, ALBRECHT ROAD CULVERT.

The Town of Westmoreland reserves the right to reject any or all bids received.

The Clerk advised the Board that only one (1) bid for the project was received and it was from Seymour Excavating.  The Clerk opened the bid.
Seymour Excavating submitted the following:

1.) $32,500.00 to remove the old culvert and install a new culvert.

2.) $9,000.00 the cost of the new culvert.

3.) $42,500.00 to remove the old culvert, purchase and install the new culvert.
The Board reviewed the submitted bids.  After each Board member reviewed the bids, Supervisor Eisnor asked Highway Superintendent Young for his opinion.  Superintendent Young replied that he would prefer to have the contractor complete the entire job, thus the $42,500.00 bid.  This would relieve the Highway Department from having to purchase, pick up and haul the culvert pipe to the job site.
Supervisor Eisnor thanked the Highway Superintendent and closed this meeting at 6:07 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Jody Burdick

Town Clerk
